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1. REPORT BY MANAGING DIRECT& 

The Managing Director commented that during his recent visit to 
Poland he had discussed with the authorities the text of a letter of 
intent. Agreement had been reached on the most substantive and difficult 
issues, particularly the income restraint necessary to eliminate the 
currently skyrocketing inflation. He hoped that agreement on the letter 
of intent would be reached in the coming days. 

One of the main concerns at present was the need to quickly assemble 
and introduce the crucially important Stabilization Fund, the Managing 
Director continued. Such 8 fund would normally be unnecessary if the 
Fund's quotas were adequate. He hoped that those working on the S,tabili- 
zation Fund would avoid imposing excessive regulations and constraints on 
that fund, so that the authorities would feel confident that it would be 
effective in practice. The meeting of the gOroup of Twenty-Four countries 
convened by the Commission of the European Communities to coordinate 
assistance to HUng8ry and Poland had recently welcomed the attainment of 
the $1 billion goal for the establishment of the Stabilization Fund for 
Poland. At the same time, the Ministers recognized that it was imperative 
that the remaining technical questions related to establishing the fund be 
dealt with without delay. 

The proposed program for Poland was very ambitious, and there was 
no certainty that it would be socially and politically acceptable, the 
Managing Director said. After all, the program entailed a 30-40 percent 
drop in real wages in 1990, which the authorities had agreed was neces- 
sary. One of the main purposes of his visit to Poland had been to ascer- 
tain whether there was sufficient support for the program. To that end, 
he had held discussions with the head of Solidarity, the President of the 
Senate, church leaders, the leader of the former official unions--whose 
membership exceeded that of SolidarLty--the Prime Minister, and the 
President. The President and the Prime Minister had stressed that they 
would remain committed to the program as long a s necessary to ensure its 
successful implementation despite the difficulties that were likely to be 
encountered. 

He was strongly convinced that centrally planned economies must act 
immediately to unleash prices and wages, recognize and deal with hidden 
unemployment, and face the problem of foreign debt, the Managing Director 
continued. In so doing, there was no room for gradualism or a piecemeal 
approach. Governments must act when they enjoyed the credibility needed 
to introduce important changes. ! 

The proposed program had not been imposed on the Polish authorities; 
it was the product of negotiations, during which the staff and management 
had stressed the consequences of failure to implement needed measures, the 
Managing Director'commented. While the authorities clearly wished to move 
to a market economy. they lacked experience with the economic culture of 
such an economy, including a full appreciation of the interrelationships 
among all the various important economic and financial variables. The 
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role of the Fund team in Poland had been to shed light on those inter- 
reL;.tionch'lJc although the team had dcne so without the benefit of any 
precise model of change--concerning, for example, the likely supply 
response to market signals, and particularly the process of abandoning 
customs created by 40 years of constraints imposed by key, centrally 
adopted economic decisions. 

Every effort had been made to ensure Lhat the program would prove 
to be workable, and he was pleased that the program was to be made more 
acceptable and workable through important social safety nets, the Managing 
Director remarked. Two important parts of the program were a labor fund 
to encourage mobility by providing retraining and vocational training, 
and provisions to try to shelter the most vulnerable persons--including 
children 8nd single-parent families-- from the adverse effects of the 
increases in prices of basic products. 

The roles that each of the main institutions in Poland should play 
had not yet been fully defined, the Managing Director noted. But the 
church, the Government, and the unions realized that there was an urgent 
need to act. 

While in Brussels for the meeting of the Group of Twenty-Four coun- 
tries to yhich he had referred, following his visit to Poland, he had met 
with the Finance Minister of Hungary, the Managing Director continued. 
After discussions with the staff, the authorities were now willing to 
accept the required harsh budgetary measures, particularly a cut in 
subsidies equivalent to 2 percentage points of GDP, and they had accepted 
the targets suggested by the Fund for the balance of payments in 1990. 
The discussions with the authorities had not yet been completed; there 
were still two major problems to settle, namely, monetary targets and 
the final assessment of the country's debt. The negotiations thus far 
suggested that it should be possible to conclude a stand-by arrangement 
that could help the authorities through the transitional period in 1990. 
To that end, there would have to be a new round of negotiations at the 
end of 1989 or the beginning of 1990. EC balance of payments support of 
$1 billion was fully linked to an agreement with the Fund. He had told 
the Ministers in Brussels that their contribution would be most welcome in 
view of the extreme stress and strains on the exchange rate that seemed 
likely in Hungary during the first part of 1990. 

Mr. Al-Jasser commented that the planned wage cuts in Poland seemed 
substantial. It would be useful to know how large the cuts were likely to 
be in real end historical terms. 

The Managing Director noted that real wages had been increased by 
25 percent at the beginning of 1989 and again in the recent past. The 
proposed cuts would take wages back to the situation prevailing before the 
current transitional period. The cuts were particularly difficult beep-lse 
it was always hard to rescind a wage increase to which workers had become 
accustomed to receiving, and because, with the lifting of price controls, 
the rate of inflation could reach 50-60 percent per month for a while; 
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moreover, much smaller than usual compensatory wage increases, of about 
20 percent, would be permitted during the three or four months of the 
pass-through effect of the liberalization of retail prices. 

Mr. Fogelholm said that he wondered whether the Managing Director had 
the impression that the general public was aware of the severity of the 
adjustment program. Presumably the effects of the program could be a 
major shock unless the public was well prepared by the politicians and 
other leaders. 

The Managing Director replied that Mr. Walesa had stressed that, 
while the public would support the program in the coming months, the 
program must clearly be seen to be successful. The church leaders had 
said that they recognized the serious adverse effects of the program, but 
they had noted that Poland had faced and withstood many tests in the past; 
at the same time, the church leaders planned to press the Government to 
shelter the poorest segments of the population from the effects of the 
adjustment effort. The leader of the official unions had said that he 
agreed with the Government's objectives but not its strategy; he preferred 
to see production rise first and then reduce inflation and the economic 
imbalances. He himself had responded that inflation must be reduced if 
output was to be strengthened, and that eliminating the budget deficit was 
a prerequisite for containing the inflation. During his discussions with 
the authorities, he had stressed the importance of establishing a market 
that would attract foreign investors, who were waiting to see whether 
Poland would succeed in controlling the inflation in the country and 
whether Solidarity and the Government were firmly behind the adjustment 
program. 

If the contributions of bilateral donors were to be effective, the 
terms would have to be very simple, the Managing Director said. In that 
connection, the bilateral donors must avoid linking conditions to their 
contributions; the donors must be extremely flexible--for example, in 
permitting the authorities to use counterpart funds, which would have to 
be sterilized for monetary policy purposes. 

2. SIERRA LEONE - 1989 ARTICLE IV CONSULTATION; AND OVERDUE FINANCIAL 
OBLIGATIONS - REVIEW FOLLGWING DECLARATION OF INELIGIBILITY - 
POSTPONEMENT 

Mr. Monyake noted that a staff mission to Sierra Leone was due to 
return to headquarters in the coming days, and that it might be helpful ‘\ 
tn postpone briefly the discussion, now planned for December 22, 1989, on 
the staff report for the 1989 Article IV consultation with Sierra Leone 
(EBS/89/233, 12/7/89) and a staff paper on Sierra Leone's overdue finan- 
cial obligations. 
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After a brief discussion, the Executive Directors agreed to schedule 
the discussion on Sierra Leone for January 3, 1990 and approved the 
following decision: 

Paragraph 4 or‘ Decision No. 9239-(89/108), adopted 
August 23, 1989, shall be amended by substituting "by January 3, 
1989" for "within four months from the date of this decision." 

Decision No, 9324-(89/163), adopted 
December 15, 1989 

3. STAFF RETIREMENT PLAN - REVIEW 

The Executive Directors considered an interim report from the Acting 
Chairman of the Pension Committee on management's proposed changes in the 
Staff Retirement Plan (EBAP/89/296, 12/13/89). 

Hr. Evans made the following statement: 

In the light of the Pension Committee's recent interim 
report (EBAP/89/296), this statement reviews some problems which 
arose in the course of the Committee's consideration of the 
proposed changes to the Staff Retirement Plan and suggests 
consideration of an alternative approach to addressing those 
problems. That approach is put forward in the belief that 
debate on the revised Plan is unlikely to produce a result 
satisfactory to both the staff and the Board; and, more funda- 
mentally, a firs belief that retirement plans should not be 
reviewed or chartred other than at lengthy intervals, and that 
changes should or.iy be made if they yield substantial and 
sustainable improvements. The revised Plan proposed by manage- 
ment does not meet that criteria well. 

The revised Plan incorporates two main changes to the 
present Plan: (i) a revision to the grossing-up formula, used 
to convert actual salaries to notional "grossed-up" salaries as 
a basis for calculating member contributions and exit benefits; 
and (ii) revised accrual rate formulas designed to provide 
higher exit benefits to certain staff (mainly those with 
20-30 years experience) and earlier access to benefits. 

In addition to those changes, and a number of,lesser ones, 
the proposed changeover to the new Plan provides for phased 
transition-l arrangements, which fully preserve already accrued 
benefits; immediate introduction of the benefits of the revised 
accrual rate formulas; and a grandfathering provision, which 
allows staff who might potentially be disadvantaged by the new 
Plan to remain with the old Plan. 
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This combination ensures that most staff (and the Fund) 
will be better off after the changes, particularly when account 
is taken of lower contributions and even more so in after-tax 
terms. The revised Plan nevertheless poses problems. 

The main problems relate to the two key changes noted 
above --the grossing-up formula and accrual rates--and the 
proposed "parallelism" of the Fund and Bank schemes. 

The grossing-up approach is sound in principle. In prac- 
tice, however, it is not feasible to apply the approach with 
precision (i.e. to every individual) and approximations and 
compromises must be made in devising a universal formula. Doing 
so requires choicev on the following: for each country, the 
appropriate tax rate scale (married, single, etc.) and relevant 
deductions; the countries to be chosen as representative of the 
full membership; and the weighing and the exchange rates between 
those countries. As the questions directed to the Administra- 
tion Department indicate, the sco+ for differing judgments on 
those choices is infinite. The arbitrariness of the process is 
indicated by the perceived need in the revised Plan to adjust 
the formula derived from one set of choices among the above, 
factors because it did not yield the desired result over a 
substantial income range. 

The changes to accrual rates, including the introduction 
of a split rate and shortening of the periods required to accrue 
maximum unreduced benefits are variously justified as encourag- 
ing earlier retirement and better matching the recent and 
expected retirement experience of staff. Alternatively, they 
might simply be viewed as "sweeteners" which partially offset 
the reduced benefits flowing from the revision to the grossing- 
up formula. Either way, and as Directors' questions indicate, 
there is scope for differences as to the "appropriate" accrual 
rate; and as to whether such rates should be changed to meet 
personnel policy objectives. 

The parallelism issue arises because the current retirement 
plan in the Bank is somewhat less generous than that in the 
Fund; and defining parallelism as two lines that converge in the 
shortest possible time necessarily involves large costs for the 
Bank. Those costs could only be minimized by amending the Fund 
Plan or more sensibly interpreting parallelism. 

The genesis of an alternative approach lies in the recogni- 
tion that the types of choices involved in individuals' retire- 
ment savings decisions typically involve large elements of 
consumer surplus. Exploiting that surplus, by increasing the 
choices available to each individual, can provide greater 
benefits to the employee at less cost to the employer. This 
is no more than an application of the principle, generally 

--- 





EBM/89/163 - 12/15/89 - 8 - 

supported by the Board, that free markets offer efficiencies 
not least through better satisfying consumer preferences. 

With that starting point, and recalling the problems listed 
above, an alternative approach might include some or all of the 
following features: 

(i) Variable contribution rates: maximum attainable 
benefits would be fixed, as they are now, but the service period 
required to achieve such benefits would vary with the employee 
contribution rate, as would the employer contribution rate, to 
retain some premium for long service. The employee contribution 
rate could also be varied, at the employee's discretion, from 
year to year to suit his/her current and prospective financial 
circumstances. Employee contributions would cease once maximum 
benefits had accrued. 

(ii) Variable exit benefits: exit benefits could be taken 
as combinations of lump sums and pensions, within proscribed 
commutation limits. This would yield considerable savings to 
the employer, because employees' revealed preferences for lump 
sums permits those to be pitched below an actuarially neutral 
level. The employee also has greater ability to meet the 
taxation and social security constraints applicable to his place 
of retirement. 

(iii) Pension indexation: in the context of points (i) and 
(ii), there might be scope for meeting the staff's request for 
explicit indexation of pensions; and for reviewing the necessity 
and form of the first-year adjustment. 

(iv) Actual salary basis: adopting an actual "net" salary 
basis would not completely remove the grossing-up problem, as a 
grosscng-up formula would still be implied. It would, however, 
greatly simplify the system, remove a constant source of debate, 
and obviate the necessity for periodic reviews. A pragmatic 
approach would be to agree now upon an "appropriate" scale of 
benefits linked to net salaries, with that choice being informed 
by, but not specifically linked to, the data produced for the 
current review. Henceforth, contributions and benefits would be 
linked to actual salaries and would not be changed to compensate 
for taxation changes in one or more member countries. 

It is recognized that consideration of such alternatives 
would take some-time and add to the uncertainty occasioned by 
the current prolonged review. That, however, may be a small 
price to pay if sustainable improvements were to result, 

Continuing, Mr. Evans said that, in making his alternative 
proposal, he had acted with great reluctance and had not wished 
either to undo in any way the considerable work that had already 
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been done, or to prolcng the uncertainty that the staff had 
faced for very many years in the area of pension benefits. 
However, the discussions in the Pension Committee, in which a 
number of Board members had participated, had led him to con- 
clude that the Committee seemed unlikely to agree on a proposal 
that would, in his view, prove to last long enough to provide 
the staff with sufficient certainty about their retirement 
plans. 

Mr. Fogelholm considered that it would be useful to have at the 
outset the staff's reactions to Mr. Evans's proposal. 

The Director of Administration said that his reactions at the present 
stage were preliminary and followed on his comments at the recent meetings 
of the Pension Committee, which itself might wish to focus more explic- 
itly, and express some view as a group, on Mr. Evans’s proposals. Those 
proposals were interesting, but also somewhat controversial; it was his 
understanding that participants in the Plan would not wish to see such a 
far-reaching change be undertaken. 

For example, the Director continued, the proposal to introduce 
variable contribution rates was clearly very controversial. Some staff 
members, particularly those with relatively high salaries, might welcome 
the opportunity to contribute more money into the Plan in return for some 
additional benefits. On the other hand, lower-paid staff in particular, 
freed in effect from the discipline of a mandatory contribution r:ate, 
would probably be inclined to contribute the absolute minimum, 8 decision 
they might well come to regret. One of the main issues with respect to a 
variable contribution rate system was the extent to which the differing 
contributions of the employees were to be matched by contributions of the 
employer. If the system were such that higher-paid staff could afford to 
make adequate contributions on which they received a large return, while 
lower-paid staff felt that they could not afford to make adequate con- 
tributions and therefore did not receive what they considered to be an 
adequate pension, then the system would certainly be controversial with 
the staff. 

Variable exit benefits were not provided under the present Plan, the 
Director said. Apparently Mr. Evans wished to devise a scheme under which 
the staff might be encouraged to take out lump sums at a lesser actuarial 
value than their pension entitlements, thus enabling the Fund 8s Employer 
to s8ve money. In that connection, the major issue would be to what 
extent the participants and the staff would be prepared to accept 8 system 
under which the lump-sum benefits, if they became a major part of the 
Plan, were in fact pitched below an actuarially neutral level. If lump- 
sum payments were a major part of the Plan, there would probably be strong 
pressure from long-term, career staff members to ensure that those lump 
sums would be actuarially neutral. As a result, he doubted whether the 
benefit that Hr. Evans foresaw from his proposal would necessarily be 
realized. 
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Indexation of pensions was possible under any pension scheme, includ- 
ing the Fund's present Plan, the Director commented. The Executive Board 
could agree to assure pension indexation in the future. Staff members had 
already asked for greater assurances in that connection. 

Another feature of Mr. Evans's proposal was that the Fund's pension 
system would be based on net salaries rather than on a grossing-up for- 
mula, the Director remarked. As he understood it, Mr. Evans's scheme 
would involve some implicit adjustment to reflect the fact that, while the 
revised Plan would be based on net salaries, salaries outside the Fund 
were typically paid on a gross basis. One of the main issues that would 
need to be resolved in introducing such a system was what kind of an 
adjustment would be made, and which elements of the total pension formula 
would be adjusted, to reflect the fact that those net salaries were 
substantially less than the taxable salaries that most employees were 
receiving in the market. 

The proposals by Mr. Evans obviously raised a number of questions, 
although none of the questions would in itself argue strongly against 
moving to the kind of approach that Mr. Evans favored, the Director 
commented. It was useful to bear in mind the reasons why management's 
proposals did not involve come such a radical change of approach. In the 
early stages of the ongoing review, consideration had been given to the 
possibility of a more radical approach than was subsequently chosen-- 
including, for example, a system under which pensions were paid on a net 
basis with an additional amount that would reflect the amount of tax 
payable on a pension. However, the representatives of the staff had 
expressed considerable unwillingness to depart too radically from the 
present Plan. In addition, the mandate that the review committee had 
received b8SiC8lly was to re-examine certain aspects of the present Plan. 
Given both those factors and the fact that the review committee had no 
guidance at all as to what elements should be emph8sized in developing a 
radically different approach, management had decided that such an approach 
would not be practicable. Of course, it was naturally *issumed that the 
more management’s proposal8 departed from the basic elements of the 
present Plan, the more contrcversial they would become, and the more 
difficulty there would probably be in reaching a consensus among the 
staff, management, and Executive Directors in both the Fund and the World 
Bank. Therefore, management had concluded that it would be preferable to 
limit the survey basically to a revision of the present Plan rather than 
the adoption of a completely new plan. Clearly, if the Board were to 
reach a decision that that was not the appropriate course of action--that 
some entirely new 8pprO8ch should be adopted or examined--then the staff 
vould of course follow that guidance. But many questions would need to be 
answered before the staff could seriously embark upon such a rsdical new 
approach. 

Mr. Landau ma& the following statement: 

This reform package is both comprehensive and complex, and 
I am grateful for 811 the information and clarifications that 
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have been presented by the staff. In my view, this is a bal- 
anced and sensible package. I would like to comment on its 
more technical aspects before making some personal remarks. 

The proposed package seems to have many advantages. The 
present scheme incorporates some features that act as disincen- 
tives to early retirement. Those disincentives will be removed 
under management’s proposels, owing mainly to the introduction 
of 8 split accrual rate and changes in the early retirement 
provisions. 

The present accrual rate is reduced when one retires before 
the mandatory retirement age of 65 years. The split accrue1 
rate proposed in the new Plan is designed to compensate for the 
modification of the grossing-up formula and to facilitate early 
retirement as well as shorter careers. Therefore, this change 
is an essential element fcr the; new Plan’s equilibrium. Accord- 
ing to my information, the use of 8 split accrual rate seems 
relatively common outside the Fund. Front-loaded accru81 rates 
such as the one envisaged can be found in many plans--for 
instance, those of the Inter-American Development Bank and the 
Organization of fimerican States, as vell as in some U.S. private 
sector entities. The proposed break point, and the relatively 
small difference between the accrual rate before snd after this 
point, are justified for demographic reasons, and in order not 
to discourage too strongly long careers. 

The proposed modification of provisions for early retire- 
ment is also very important. Two changes are envisaged: t& 
Rule of 90 would be replaced by the Rule of 85, and the age at 
which a full pension would be available would be lowered to 62. 
Both changes should reduce significantly the heavy penalties 
under the present system. 

The package brings the definition and calculations of 
compensation under the Fund's Plan closer than before, reflect- 
ing actual conditions outside the Fund especially by introducing 
a new grossing-up formula that reflects more clearly the tsX 
structure of member countries. In my view, this is a welcome 
and necessary move. 

There vas considerable discussion in the Pension Committee 
on the comparators that are used to establish the grossing-up 
formula and 858888 the relative value of Fund compensation 
vjs-A-vis the market. In this coruteetion, one could of course 
theoretically envisage a broader reference than the present set 
of three countries. I am not sure, however, that this would 
yield a significant improvement, for two reasons. First, we are 
looking for 8 representative sample, not an exact duplicate of 
reality, vhich. by definition, is impossible to achieve. We 
lrnrst assume that there is alvays a trade-off between realism and 
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feasibility. Second, I am not convinced that the results would 
be significantly different. The present sample mixes both 
countries with a relatively high level of personal taxation-- 
Germany and France--with a countrv Lhat has a low level of 
taxation, namely, the United States. If we were to introduce 
another country with a low level of taxation--say, the United 
Kingdom, as has been suggested-- then of course part of its share 
would have to be taken from that of the United States to pre- 
serve the representativeness of the sample. Since U.K. personal 
taxation rates are still higher-- although significantly reduced 
in the past years--than U.S. rates, the overall effect of this 
change would not be significant. We must remember that, at the 
very least, the proposed new formula brings a large decrease in 
grossing-up and, consequently, savings for the Plan. 

On the whole, under management's proposals, the rights and 
benefits of the staff will be preserved or improved, which is 
an essential precondition for making that package workable and 
acceptable in the institution. Although some individuals' 
situations might be adversely affected, the number of cases is 
limited and should not affect our assessment of the measures 
before us. Under management's proposals, present staff members 
will be able to preserve their pension situation, but future 
staff members will have to face a different environment. This 
is a good balance for a reform of this nature: the package 
is both acceptable in the near term, and far-reaching in its 
consequences in the longer run. In addition, the proposed 
reform would not place an unbearable financial burden on 
the Bank and the Fund, which, of course, is an essential 
consideration. 

I have nevertheless a question related to the financial 
commitment by the Fund and the Bank: I understand that it is 
dependent on hypotheses that have to be made on the parameters 
affecting wages, age structure, and other factors. Are there 
any circumstances in which the Plan as now proposed by manage- 
ment would become a significant, additional financial burden? 

I will now make two personal remarks. First, parallelism 
and grandfathering are very delicate issues. We are all aware 
that their definitions and consequences are not assessed in the 
same way in the Fund and the Bank. There could be a feeling in 
the Fund that its Plan has been somehow scaled down to accom 
modate specific constraints facing the World Bank. My perso'..' 
view is that we have attained at present the right balance 
between the Fund and the Bank's propositions. Any attempt by 
either institution to improve the relative position of its Plan, 
particularly by changing the scope for grandfathering, would 
jeopardize the successful conclusion of the whole review 
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exercise. In particular, the provisions for grandfathering 
under the present proposals to revise the Plan are entirely 
appropriate. 

I wish to stress that, in my view, this package should be 
examined by the Board on its own merits--that is to sely, with no 
connection to any subsequent review of benefits. The Plan is a 
specific set of measures --if only because it is partially funded 
by contributions from the staff--and should be considered as 
such. 

On the whole, subject to the remarks I have made and 
questions I have raised, I can go along with the proposed 
changes. 

Mr. Grosche said that he welcomed the substantial work that had gone 
into the interim report and staff paper on the Plan, which, next to the 
medical benefits, was the key element of the Fund's overall benefits 
package. The Plan determined to a large extent whether the Fund's bene- 
fits package as a whole was considered to be competitive; it affected 
decisions by persons considering whether to enter or leave the organi- 
zation. Insecurity or lack of assurance about future pensions could 
seriously damage the attractiveness of a pension scheme, even a most 
generous one. Therefore, he fully agreed with Mr. Evans that the Plan 
should be amended only at lengthy intervals, and that any review should be 
carried out as carefully as possible. At the same time, as the Director 
of Administration had stressed, if chan,pes seemed to be absolutely neces- 
sary , they should be as limited as possible. 

The interim report of the Pension Committee indicated that a number 
of issues had been discussed, and that a consensus had emerged in the 
Committee in favor of maintaining the package as it had been proposed, 
Mr. Grosche remarked. But it had become clear that a few fundamental 
points needed more clarification, The present 3iscussion was the first 
occasion on which the whole Board had taken up the review of the Plan, 
and it appeared that considerable additional time would have to be spent 
before a decision commanding broad supporT could be found. 

The features of the proposed package with which he had most diffi- 
culty were the splitting of the accrual rate resulting in a front-loading 
of pension benefits, the raising of the maximum pension up to 73 percent, 
and the increased incentives for early retirement by replacing the rule of 
90 with the rule of 85, Mr. Grosche continued. The problems he saw with 
those proposals had less to do with the technical solutions that had been 
suggested than with the underlying philosophy and the long-term impact on 
personnel management. It was not clear to him how the desire to release 
human capital at an earlier age fit with demographic trends in most 
industrial countries. In Germany, substantial efforts were under way to 
streamline the social security system, and especially the pension schemes, 
because of the projected changes in demographics. The potential shortages 
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of human capital of high caliber during the coming decades, as well as the 
significant increase in life expectancy on average, had led his authori- 
ties to linearize and backload the accrual rate to prolong active working 
time and even cut maximum pension benefits. As to the costs incurred by 
the Fund's Plan, he wondered whether rewarding early retirement was in 
line with basic actuarial principles. Could the financial soundness of 
the Plan be preserved without higher contribution rates by staff members? 
Could the costs to the Fund be kept within reasonable levels? 

He was also concerned about the long-term cost of the proposed early 
retirement provisions, Mr. Grosche continued. Obviously, the costs would 
depend on the actual retirement pattern. He wondered whether it was 
realistic to assume that retirement behavior would be more or less the 
same after the changes in the Plan wzre made, and especially after improv- 
ing the early retirement provisions so dramatically. Was the aim of the 
whole exercise to induce at least part of the staff to retire earlier? 
It would be helpful to have comments on the impact on the costs and 
contribution rates if retirement behavior were to change more than the 
paper assumed. 

It might well be true that the Fund considered it appropriate to 
encourage early retirement, but he doubted whether all staff should be 
encouraged to leave at an earlier age, Mr. Grosche went on. If the aim 
was to encourage only a few to retire early, then a more individualized, 
sort of golden handshake scheme m ight prove to be more effective and less 
costly overall. Such questions went far beyond the Plan itself and might 
warrant some informal discussion by the Board. 

The proposal by Mr. Evans to increase the flexibility for individual 
staff members by giving them the choice to increase their pension rights 
by making additional payments on a voluntary basis was certainly attrac- 
tive, Mr. Grosche said. Each staff member could thereby be given more 
freedom to choose when to retire, although in that connection there might 
be a potential conflict with the proper interests of the organization: 
staff members who decided to retire early might be exactly those the Fund 
would wish to keep, and vice 'versa. But again the question arose whether 
it would not be worthwhile to look for individual solutions rather than 
adapt the whole Plan in a generalized manner. 

The Fund should shy away from too narrow a definition of the prin- 
ciple of parallelism, particularly i; the area of benefits, Mr. Grosche 
considers?. Given the different hiring and retention patterns in the 
Fund and the World Bank, there was no need for the organizations to have 
identic,al benefits packages. Each organization should devise schemes 
best suited to its needs and then check whether the values were more or 
less in line with the outside market. In checking comparators, one should 
not aim at identical values, but should merely be assured that the Fund 
was broadly in line -2ith the market and was thus broadly competitive. 

In sum, the proposed changes raised a number of questions that would 
need to be carefully considered, Mr. Grosche said. Further reflection 
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and discussion seemed '3 be warranted, since the proposals were far- 
reaching, involving general administrative policies. He would welcome 
a further discussion by the Committe B of the Whole, eventually leaving 
technical questions to the Pension Committee. It would be regrettable 
if such a procedure were to lead to unavoidable delays, but a compre- 
hensive review of the Plan did not--and should not--take place often. 
Some more time was needed before the Executive Directors could reach a 
final view on the current review of the Plan. 

Mr. Cassell commented that the issues relating to the review were 
obviously difficult and complex. He fully agreed with Mr. Grosche's 
comments on that point and with his conclusion that more time was needed 
for the deliberation on the proposed changes. The Pension Committee had 
done some good work, but it was clear that much more remained to be done. 
As Mr. Evans had stressed in his opening statement, the Fund could not 
afford to change its Plan very often, and when changes were to be made, 
every effort must be made to ensure that the changes would prove to be 
the right ones. He shared Mr. Evans'c concern that the cu,..,"~lL proposals 
might not have struck the right balance. Certainly, the question of 
variable contribution rates deserved looking into--indeed, he had assumed 
that such an examination was a part of the original terms of reference for 
the current review. 

Since the previous review of the Fund's Plan, many other organiza- 
tions had moved in the direction indicated by Mr. Evans, Mr. Cassell 
remarked. In principle, certainly, more consumer choice under any pension 
scheme was to be welcomed, but that possibility did raise problems for the 
Fund. Both sides of the issue must be exiunined. In considering possible 
options, it would be helpful to have an estimate of the overall benefits 
that would result, so that the proposals could be seen in a wider context. 

The fundamental question at hand was whether or not the Fund's 
pensions were competitive, Mr. Cassell commented. The attempt in 
RP/CP/89/!7 (11/14/89) to compare Fund pensions under management's pro- 
posals wir.'h pensions in the United States, France, and Germany was help- 
ful, but he found some aspects of the comparison curious, despite the 
answers the staff had given to Directors questions, It was still not 
clear to him why Fund pensions should be set at a 10 percent premium above 
the average in the comparator markets. Provided Fund salaries were fully 
competitive, it should then only be necessary to ensure that the pensions 
and other benefits were in line with market levels to guarantee the 
competitiveness of the Fund's overall remuneration package. it was his 
understanding that the World Bank had said that the companies in the 
survey were blue chip and were therefare already offering pensions that 
were above average, 

In comparing Fund pensions with those in the comparator organiza- 
tions, the staff had assigned equal weights to the United States, on the 
one hand, and France and Germany on the other, Mr. Cassell noted. The 
weights clearly affected the overall picture: if the United States were 
given a larger weight, the Fund's pensions would appear to be more com- 
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petitive; and if Germany were given a larger weight, pensions would appear 
to be less competitive. Giving Germany a heavy weight in comparing 
relative pension levels seemed odd, since only 5 of the 600 actual Fund 
retirees currentiy lived in Germany. 'iae issues that he had raised should 
be looked at in the light of not only the benefit to the individual who 
decided to retire to a particular country, but also the cost to the Fund 
as Employer, given the particular national characteristics of the social 
security and tax systems in the selected countries. 

The various issues that had been raised were very difficult and 
controversial, Mr. Cassell remarked, and it would be essential to proceed 
at a pace that would allow the Board adequate time to assess them. Five 
questions seemed to require particularly close attention by the Board. 
First, with respect to the weighing of the tax rates used in the grossing- 
up formula, the present proposals seemed to underweight the United States. 
The World Bank had originally advocated a 60-20-20 weighing with 60 for 
the United States, and the Board should consider whether that might not be 
a more rational solution. Second, the argument that the maximum accrual 
should be raised from 70 percent to 73 percent of the highest gross 
remuneration should also be examined. The third issue was the proposal 
that the annual accrual rate be changed from a uniform rate of 2 percent 
to a rate of 2.2 percent for the first 25 years of service and 1.8 percent 
thereafter. Fourth, the Board should look carefully at the actual cost of 
the proposed different arrangements to the Institution. Accordingly, the 
Executive Board, like the Joint Committee on Staff Compensation, should 
look at the differential effects on nationals of particular countries; 
it might be possible to obtain the desired equity between different indi- 
vidual retirees by a more carefully targeted arrangement rather than one 
that tried to find an across-the-board solution to the equity problem. 
The fifth issue was parallelism with the World Bank. While it was tempt- 
ing to argue that the proposals would not cause problems for the Fund 
because they seemed to be cash neutral, they seemed to be far from cash 
neutral for the Bank, owing to the different career patterns in the two 
institutions. In that connection, it would be helpful to have additional 
information on the demographic characteristics of the two institutions. 
The Fund should not go too far in striving to achieve complete paral- 
lelism; doing so might well lead to some odd results; 

Mr. Warner remarked that the various issues were indeed complex. 
He wished to stress that his authorities were fully committed to ensuring 
that the Plan provided staff members with retirement incomes commensurate 
with their service to the Fund, and that the Plan was internationally 
competitive and cost-effective. In achieving those objectives with some 
emphasis on international competitiveness, the Executive Directors also 
must avoid concluding their work with a plan that could be perceived as 
providing pensions that were excessive. His comments on the specific 
aspects of management's proposals would include some remarks on alterna- 
tive approaches. Those comments were meant to help speed up some of the 
conclusions that the Board could reach at the present meeting on how to 
ensure efficient future discussion on the pension issues. 
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He recognized that there was some merit in management's proposals, 
Mr. Warner continued. Specifically, he recognized the rationale for 
revising the grossing-up formula, which had the effect of lowering pension 
yields, and for offsetting that change by offering larger benefits for 
staff members who wished to retire before they reached the mandatory 
retirement age. 

However, a number of features of management's proposals required 
careful examination, Mr. Warner continued. First, he was concerned about 
the methodology used in examining benefits in the comparator market. For 
example, he questioned t,le rationale for adding a 10 percent premium to 
pensions in the comparator market, and he doubted whether the weights 
assigned to each of the comparator countries was appropriate. He also 
questioned the decision to ignore benefits from national social security 
systems, as there was evidence that they represented a significant factor 
in retirement income for many Fund retirees. That question had been 
posed by other Directors to staff in the Pension Committee discussion. 
In addition, it was advisable to re-examine the tax treatment of pension 
benefits, particularly in countries where retirees tended to live. 

Second, the weakest aspect of the proposals appeared to be the 
grossing-up formula, Mr. Warner said. He had reservations about the 
selection and weighing of the tax rates in comparator countries, which 
Jere heavily biased against the country where the vast majority of 
retirees lived, a point that Mr. Cassell and others had made. Also, the 
adjustment for net salaries below $80,000 appeared to be discontinuous 
and, therefore, arbitrary, as Mr. Evans had remarked. As Mr. Cassell 
had observed, the Bank had shown that, in a significant number of coun- 
tries in which retirees resided, there was no basis whatsoever for making 
tax comparisons. In that connection, the suggestion by Mr. Evans for 
avoiding grossing-up was intriguing and warranted further review. 

Third, he had a flexible position on possible moderate changes in the 
accrual rate, provided they were properly related +o the other changes in 
the system, Mr. Warner said. He had two reservations about the specific 
proposals. The suggested break point seemed +.o come late in a staff 
member's career. He could accept some revision of the accrual rate 
structure, but he was concerned about how the proposed system would work. 
In that connection, the increase in the accrual cap from 70 percent to 
73 percent seemed unjustified. At the same time, he had been impressed by 
the suggestion ma& by Mr. Evans that the introduction of variable con- 
tribution rates and variable exit benefits might bring the Fund's Plan 
closer to the state of art in pensions; that proposal should therefore be 
given a very thorough review. Appropriate provisions facilitating discre- 
tionary decisions could provide significant advantages to individual 
retirement plans. Hr. Evans had appropriately reinforced his proposal by 
noting that free markets offered efficiencies not least through better 
satisfying consumer preferences. Management had stated on several occa- 
sions that the purpose of revising the Plan was to bring it up to date 
with comparable plans worldwide. The thrust of Mr. Evans's proposed 
approach should be measured against that very goal. He was concerned 
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about the possibility of grafting on a voluntary contribution plan at a 
later date; if the staff wished to have that benefit, it should be pro- 
vided at the present stage, in the context of the ongoing review of the 
Plan. 

When seen in isolation, the proposals to reduce the rule of 90 to a 
rule of 85, and to reduce the age for unreduced pensions from 65 to 62, 
together with other proposed changes intended to encourage retirement 
before the mandatory retirement age, seemed to have merit, Mr. Warner 
commented. However, as Mr. Grosche had noted, those proposals represented 
a fairly dramatic departure from the current Plan in terms of the effects 
on human resource management in the Fund. Therefore, a cautious approach 
was warranted in promoting eariy retirement. especially to avoid creating 
problems for the Fund in the years ahead. Useful points on human capital 
management had been made by Mr. Grosche. 

He has not had an opportunity to fully examine the proposed changes 
in survivor benefits, Mr. Warner said. His first impression was that the 
changes seemed to be out of line with practices in comparator markets. 
He looked forward to further discussion on that element. He and several 
other Directors would likely propose relatively small, yet important 
changes. 

A number of Directors had commented on the issue of parallelism with 
the World Bank, Mr. Warner recalled. He shared the concerns that had been 
expressed by previous speakers, especially Mr. Evans, Mr. Grosche, and 
Mr. Cassell. Parallelism was an important principle, but there were 
limits to it. The issue of parallelism should be given further careful 
consideration in both the Fund and the World Bank, where the effect of 
adhering strictly to the principle of parallelism would have the greatest 
impact. It would be useful to have more inforrlation on demographic 
differences between the Fund and the Bank and some elaboration of the 
explanation of the difference in contribution rates between the two 
institutions. 

In commenting on procedural matters, he wished to reiterate two 
points that he had made during recent discussions in the Pension Commit- 
tee, Mr. Warner said. The first had to do with the deadline that Execu- 
tive Directors might wish to give themselves for concluding the current 
review of the Plan. His position was similar to that of Mr. Grosche: he, 
too ) was sensitive to the eagerness of the staff to see the review con- 
cluded in a reasonable amount of time; at the same time, the substantive 
issues had to be addressed, and he would not wish to see the Executive 
Directors complete the current review knowing that they would have to 
reopen their discussion on the new Plan sometime in the coming period. 
Examinations of pension plans should occur only very infrequently and 
should be thought out over long periods. Before agreeing on the new Plan 
at the end of the current review, Executive Directors should be certain 
that there was broad support for that Plan, so that they could be confi- 
dent that it would remain in place for a long time. The committee review- 
ing the Bank's Plan had recognized the importance of those points and had 
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decided to resume its discussion in January to thoroughly examine the many 
questions that had been raised in the Bank. That committee would cer- 
tainly continue to closely follow the discussion in the Fund before making 
a final recommendation to the Bank Board. Thus, the judicious approach 
that had been suggested at the present meeting was identical to the course 
that the Bank Board intended to follow. The Fund Board should not delay 
its action unnecessarily, however; in that connection, there was a deli- 
cate balance that he was confident the Directors would be able to find. 

He strongly supported Mr, Grosche's suggestion to continue the 
review of the Plan in the Committee of the Whole, Hr. Warner went on. 
That move would likely accelerate, rather than decelerate, a successful 
conclusion. Notwithstanding the technical character of the Plan, and the 
burden the review placed on Directors, a discussion in the Committee of 
the Whole would facilitate a further in-depth examination of the issues 
that might offer guidance to the Pension Committee, which, under its 
mandate, needed to complete a plan that it knew would receive broad 
support in the Executive Board. 

His second procedural po?nt was that further thought should be given 
to the relationship of the Board's decision on the Plan to other decisions 
that the Board was expected to make in the coming several months--for 
eY3mple, the relationship to the quadrennial survey of staff benefits, 
Mr. Warner said. As he understood it, several other Directors shared his 
concern in that area. Taking benefits issues one at a time was attractive 
because it helped to avoid overloading Directors, but the disadvantage was 
that it prevented the Board from achieving a balance among the different 
parts of the total compensatfon package. The process of drawing discrete 
conclusions on parts of a whole, rather than appraising interrelated 
components as a whole, could be unsound and should be avoided in the 
present case. To strike a proper balance, the Board might wish to con- 
clude its review of the Plan at a time when it would have an opportunity 
to consider with reasonable thoroughness the quadrennial survey of bene- 
fits, which apparently was to be circulated in the coming several weeks. 
In addition, the Board might also deem it appropriate to carry on the 
review of the Plan in the context of its review of proposals for the 1990 
salary adjustment. Those were merely examples of the procedural approach 
that could be taken. It would be most helpful to use an umbrella approach 
to the Board's appraisal of staff benefits rather than view in a discrete 
fashion factors that actually constituted the parts of a single whole. 

Mr. Grosche said that he was somewhat concerned about the suggestion 
to place the reviev of the Plan in the context of the overall compensation 
package. The revised Plan should remain in operation as long as possible; 
hence, the review should be seen in a very long-term perspective. Annual 
salary reviews were of course short term in nature. In addition, benefits 
and cash compensation, although two parts of the cverall compensation 
package, vere different in character. Benefits were very difficult to 
value, and it was very difficult to make comparisons with the outside 
market . Usually such comparisons were made on the basis of the cost to 
the employer. Unlike weekly cash compensation, it was hard to tell how 
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much individuals valued pension benefits. Hence, the suggested compre- 
hensive look at the total compensation package would be difficult for the 
Board and the Administration Department to manage. Instead, there should 
be a comprehensive and thoroughly thought-out review of the Plan, with a 
view to introducing a Plan that could be sustained for a very long time. 
The Fund could then try to value the weight of that part of its total 
benefits package and make comparisons with the outside market. If as a 
result it vas felt that the total benefits package was not large enough, 
steps could be taken outside the Plan--for example, increasing the subsidy 
on food services, reducing parking fees, or increasing vacations--to 
enhance the value of the total benefits package without tampering with the 
pension scheme, which was certainly the most important part of the bene- 
fits package and which should not be changed often. 

Mr. Warner commented that his views on parallelism were actually 
similar to those of Mr. Grosche. It was clearly understood that a review 
of a pension plan took time, and that there should be lengthy intervals 
between such reviews. As Mr. Grosche had stressed, the pension scheme was 
the keystone of a compensation package. The largest comparator market 
that had been examined--namely, the United States--had a discrete charac- 
ter in the area of the determination of pensions. At the same time, any 
organization typically referred to its pension benefits in the context of 
its umbrella benefits package; therefore, notwithstanding its discrete 
character, a pension plan was part of a global, package approach to 
benefits. Pensions were also an element of the Fund's international 
competitiveness as an employer. He was not suggesting that a determina- 
tion on pensions was necessarily firmly linked to the discrete elements 
of the quadrennial review or to compensation issues. However, the Board 
should know what the global benefits package looked like and the signif- 
icance of the Plan in that package. That knowledge was useful background 
information for considering future decisions on benefits. 

Hr. Ichikava made the following statement: 

I velcome this opportunity to discuss the proposed changes 
in the Plan, as this chair has emphasized the importance of this 
subject on previous occasions, including during the discussion 
of the vork program. The Plan is complicated and technical, 
and this chair has yet to finalize its views on the proposed 
changes. I will therefore limit my intervention to a few 
preliminar- observations and questions. 

I support the basic orientation of management's proposals, 
in the sense that they maintain the overall framework of the 
present Plan. However, one of the critical outstanding issues 
is the extent to which parallelism between the Fund and the Bank 
should be pursued in this reform of the Plan. While there are 
certainly benefits to parallelism, there is also the possibility 
that the Fund's Plan will become less efficient. I believe that 
this possibility should be kept in mind in considering every 
possible aspect of the proposed changes. Another general issue 
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in which I am interested is the implication of the proposed 
changes on the other compensation systems of the Fund. I wonder 
whether the proposed changes will necessitate changes in sala- 
ries and other benefits in order to maintain the overall effi- 
ciency of the Fund's compensation system. Th:s viewpoint can 
also be extended to the adequacy of the personnel management, 
compensation, and benefits policy mix. For example, encourage- 
ment of early retirement might be supported not only by changes 
in the Plan, but also by the adjustment of the salary structure. 
I would appreciate the staff's comments on this matter. 

The questions and answers that have been circulated are 
very useful. In particular, the answers to the wide-ranging 
questions from Mr. Dawson's office have provided us with 
detailed information that otherwise might have been overlooked. 
Neverzheless, there remain many specific issues that are worth 
further scrutiny. I will touch upon those that particularly 
warrant the Board's attention. 

As Mr. Evans pointed out in his opening statement, many 
questions were raised about the proposed revisions of the 
grossing-up formula. In this area, attention is focused on the 
selection of tax rates, exchange rates, and weights. There 
seems to be a wide discrepancy between management's proposal 
and alternative proposals. I currently have an open mind on 
these issues. However, the staff's reasoning with regard to 
weights is not sufficiently strong, and I hope that the discus- 
sion that follows will lead to a greater understanding of this 
issue. 

The important question of the difference between U.S. 
residents and nonresidents with regard to social security 
contributions has been raised by Mr. Landau. Mr. Cassell 
suggested more explicitly that it may involve an "expatriate 
problem" that should be solved outside the Plan. Despite its 
importance, this problem is not clearly addressed in the staff 
paper. While I appreciate the elaboration on this area by the 
Director o,f Administration, it is a little disappointing that 
the impact of the reimbursement benefit was not taken into 
account even in the comparability study. Also, the answer that 
was given to Mr. Cassell's question in this connection seems 
to be insufficient to preclude the possibility of his proposed 
solution. Further examination might be needed in this area. 
I would also encourage the staff to broadly review the proposed 
changes from the standpoint of assuring the provision of appro- 
priate expatriate benefits. 

While I understand the staff's view on the need to adjust 
accrual rates in the proposed direction, given the proposed 
changes in the grossing-up formula and other assumptions, I 
would like to know how the proposed figures--2.2 percent and 
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1.8 percent, and the break point--were obtained. I hope that 
the staff can elaborate on its calculation at some stage of the 
discussion. 

Hany of the questions that have been raised focus on the 
contributions to the Plan. I am pleased to learn that the 
Fund's Plan has been recording a favorable investment per- 
f ormance . However, I note that, in an answer to one of 
Hr. Cassell's questions, the staff explains that the difference 
in some basic conditions and assumptions of the Bank and Fund 
investment programs also contributes to the difference in 
investment performances between the institutions. I am inter- 
ested in learning the real-term difference in the perfonnance-- 
the result of applying common assumptions to the two investment 
programs. Another answer to Mr. Cassell elaborates the histori- 
cal background to the initial ratio of the contribution alloca- 
tion, on which the staff bases its judgment of the appropriate- 
ness of the proposed ratio. However, while I would stress that 
I have an open mind on this issue, "tradition" alone does not 
seem to be a sufficient reason to maintain the initial 2:1 ratio 
as the principle to follow over such a long period. The staff 
may wish to present additional supporting evidence. 

I am interested in Mr. Evans's proposal on variable exit 
benefits. As a lump sum is a more common form of exit compen- 
sation in Japanese business, the flexibility in exit benefits 
proposed by Mr. Evans might be desirable for Japanese employees 
of the Eund. 

Mr. Hogeweg said that the Plan clearly raised highly complex issues 
that had a long-term impact. Years of preparation had gone into the 
proposals under consideration. He fully agreed with speakers who had 
stressed that any revision of the Plan should be undertaken only at long 
intervals, and that during a review long-term considerations should be 
taken into account. 

The two extreme positions on how to handle the current review of 
the Plan seemed to be those of Mr. Evans and Mr. Landau, Mr. Hogeweg 
commented. Mr. Landau, on the one hand, seemed inclined to accept the 
proposed package as it stood, realizing that, while it might not be 
ideal, it was the result of considerable effort by many people over a long 
period, and it seemed the only way to finalize that exercise very soon. 
For those reasons, he could also accept the proposed package. On the 
other hand, hr. Evans had posed some fundamental questions that were 
highly relevant, and he sympathized with hr. Evans with respect to many 
of the questions he had. 

Of course, an important consequence of agreeing to move in the 
direction proposed by hr. Evans was that, justified as it might be, the 
review of the Plan would be far from completion, Mr. Hogeweg continued. 
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Directors might well feel that the time needed to consider Mr. Evans’s 
proposals would be time well spent because of the long-term character of 
the product they would end up with. The comments of previous speakers and 
the two extreme positions that he had described, led him to believe that 
it wae unrealistic to assume that the Board would be able at the present 
stage to agree to the package as it stood. Apparently, thus far only 
Hr. Landau had said that he was in a position to accept management's 
package as proposed. If that meant that the Board would indeed wish to 
consider individual items within the package, then the questions posed 
by Hr. Evans were highly relevant and should be fully taken into account. 

If the discussion on the review of the Plan was to be continued, 
certain issues would be of special concern to him, Mr. Hogeweg said. The 
competitiveness of the entire package of salaries and benefits should 
enable the Fund to attract to the staff high calibre persons on as wide a 
geographical basis as possible. The same consideration had been crucial 
during the discussions on the report of the Joint Committee on Staff 
Compensation. 

He agreed with Mr. Grosche that the Plan should be considered on its 
OVI. merits and in the light of its own long-term prospects, Mr. Hogeweg 
went on. In that connection, he had been struck by the issue of early 
retirement. The Plan was one possible instrument with which to achieve 
greater incentives for early retirement if the Fund wished to do so, but 
it was not clear to him that the Executive Directors had exhausted the 
discussion on the appropriateness of pursuing that goal, and whether the 
Plan was the most desirable instrument to achieve that goal. It was 
certainly true that the Fund had a problem in that there were many staff 
members who had been at relatively high levels for a long time. On the 
other hand, he agreed with those who had pointed to the possibility of 
employing a more individualized approach to solving that problem; he also 
agreed with Hr. Grosche's point concerning demographic trends and had 
noted Hr. Grosche’s warning that care should be taken in trying to solve a 
current personnel management problem with a long-term instrument like the 
Plan. 

There were clear links between the different aspects of the proposed 
package as it stood, hr. Hogeweg said. For example, there were obviously 
links between the grossing-up formula, the accrual rate, the end level, 
and other factors. In a number of interventions at the present meeting 
there had clearly been a tendency to look at those aspects in isolation. 
Of course, any aspect could be looked at --and might be justified to some 
extent-- in isolation, but the linkA should certainly be kept in mind as 
the review proceeded. 

Several speakers had suggested that further discussion on the review 
of the Plan should take place in the Committee of the Whole rather than 
the Pension Committee, Hr. Hogeweg recalled. In his view, it seemed 
best to continue the discussion in the Pension Committee. The Executive 
Directors should not hesitate to make full use of that Committee. As 
had been the case thus far, any Executive Director who wished to attend 
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meetings of the Pension Committee would be welcome to do so and to partic- 
ipate in discussions. An important difference between the Committee of 
the Whole and the Pension Committee was that the latter included two 
repre@anfativc?s of k&s stiff; it Was important that the Staff repretiefita- 
tf%+eA b fully Iiriiciluid ia titiatAU&! staps w&t@ t&ken next. 

Hr. Felban stated that he wished to reiterate his support for 
the proposed changes in the Plan and to broadly associate himself with 
Mr. Landau's comments, Despite the complexities of management's proposal, 
it was comprehensive and struck an appropriate balance between improve- 
ments in benefits and reductions in pensionable remuneration. The propos- 
als should be evaluated in their entirety; looking at each component 
separately would be more detrimental than beneficial. If changes were 
going to be made in management's proposals, the Plan should provide the 
staff assurance that the value of their pension benefits in real terms 
would be maintained. A consensus on the modifications of the Plan should 
be achieved as soon as possible. Both the Fund and the Bank would benefit 
from prompt agreement on sustainable improvements in the Plan, 

Mr. Othman said that he, too, felt that the Plan constituted an 
integral part of the overall staff compensation package and must be viewed 
as such. However, to the degree that the Plan was financed to a large 
extent by employee contributions, its design and administration were 
qualitatively different from other elements of the compensation package. 
In that connection, he was pleased to note the high level of consultation 
that had taken place between management and the staff on the proposed 
revisions. As the staff had already provided detailed responses to 
queries by Executive Directors during the Pension Committee meetings, he 
would pahe only a few general observations. 

First, he sympathized with many of Hr. Evans's observations, partic- 
ularly those relating to the grossing-up formula, variable contributions, 
and benefit rates, Hr. Othman continued. Some of the ideas Mr. Evans was 
advancing might not have been part of the original terms of reference, 
but, to the extent feasible, and if there was enough support, he would 
welcome the Committee's consideration of the alternative approach proposed 
by Mr. Evans. 

Second, while the personnel policy objectives behind some of the 
proposed changes had been outlined by the staff, he would have liked to 
see a more &tailed presentation to the Board of how management and the 
Administration Department saw long-term staffing trends developing in the 
Fund and the manner in which retirement benefits fit into staffing needs, 
Mr. Othman remarked. Third, on parallelism, while he saw some rationale 
for the need to keep the overall compensation package in line with that of 
the Bank, he cautioned against too rigid an approach toward parallelism, 
and particularly in the context of the Plan, because of the different 
staffing patterns and needs of the two institutions. 

Fourth, a study of comparb.tor markets provided a useful basis for 
determining staff benefits in a less discretionary and less political 
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fashion. Hr. Othman considered. However, comparators should serve to 
provide broad guidance to management and should not be used as a con- 
straint on the ability to tailor compensation, including retirement 
benefits, to the needs and character of the Fund and its staff. Finally, 
he wished to emphasize the need for the rules of the Plan to be simple, 
easy to interpret, and drafted in such a manner as to avoid the need for 
further revisions in the near term. 

Hr. Fogelholm commented that he had not yet taken a final view on the 
whole question of the review, which was extremely complex, and his obser- 
vations were therefore preliminary. Nanagement's proposal seemed to 
combine different issues. He agreed with those who had said that that 
proposal should be viewed as an integral part of a whole, and that the 
Executive Directors should view and weigh the different parts together. 
Nevertheless, the proposal contained different features. One consisted of 
purely technical matters, like changing the grossing-up formula to better 
fit the present situation of taxation in the world. There were other 
similar technical issues, but there was also a clear policy feature of 
the package-- the promotion of early retirement. He agreed with previous 
speakers that some of those issues had not been dealt with adequately and 
properly; the issue of early retirement in particular should be raised in 
the Board, and management should express its views on the matter. 

He agreed with Hr. Hogeveg that the Board seemed to be far from 
completing the review of the Plan, Hr. Fogelholm said. Apparently 
Hr. Evans's proposals had much wider support than the staff had antici- 
pated. He, too, felt that those proposals contained a number of interest- 
ing features-- especially the variable contribution rate--that should be 
studied further. 

He would be fairly flexible as to the final outcome of the review of 
the Plan, provided that the pension benefits were not allowed to ,deterio- 
rate, and that the Plan would remain competitive, Mr. Fogelholm stated. 
He agreed with the basic aims of the reform pronounced by the Staff 
Association Committee. If those aims were met, he would have no diffi- 
culty in accepting a revised Plan. One of the aims should be to arrive at 
a solution that would not require frequent changes in the Plan in coming 
years. 

He also agreed with Mr. Hogeweg that the next step in the review 
should not be a discussion in the Committee of the Whole for the reasons 
that Hr. Hogeweg had mentioned, and particularly because the staff was not 
represented in the Cormnittee of the Whole, Hr. Fogelholm said. Never- 
theless, the Executive Directors should at some stage discuss the question 
of promoting early retirement--perhaps in the Committee on Administrative 
Policies or the Pension Committee, if there were no general agreement on 
holding such a discussion in the Board itself. 

The concept of parallelism seemed to be understood somewhat differ- 
ently in the Fund compared with the World Bank, Mr. Fogelholm remarked. 
The Bank seemed to be trying to gain all the pension benefits in which the 
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Bank was lagging behind the Fund. but the Bank did not wish to reduce the 
particular benefits that exceeded those offered by the Fund. Care should 
be taken to avoid promoting that kind of lopsided parallelism. 

The Plan was one part of the Fund's overall benefits package, but 
it should be dealt with separately, because of its particular features, 
Mr. Fogelholr Considered. Finally, the different treatment of U.S. and 
non-U.S. citizens should be further examined. 

Hiss Napky commented that the proposals under discussion were the 
product of a long period of discontinuous work and were designed to 
correct some major deficiencies of the current Plan, namely, the problems 
arising from the grossing-up formula --which had been unchanged for several 
years --and the accrual rate and early retirement provisions, which had 
biased the retirement pattern of the staff in favor of late retirement. 

The goal of the proposed revision of the grossing-up formula was to 
update the calculation base to bring it in line with current taxes in 
order to make pensions competitive in the market, Miss Napky continued. 
However, the immediate result of that adjustment would be a reduction in 
the base of calculation of pension benefits, which would be partially 
compensated through a modification of the accrual rate and other lesser 
benefits. Therefore, she agreed with speakers who saw the necessity of 
considering the various proposals as a whole package. 

The revised Plan would reduce the incentives for late retirement 
through both the change in the accrual rate and the inclusion of early 
retirement provisions, Miss Napky noted. However, she wondered whether 
the proposed rule of 85-- together with the other new early retirement 
provisions--would be sufficient to eliminate the back-loading problems 
in the present Plan; in that connection, she had in mind the penalty for 
early retirement of 1.5 percent or 3 percent under either the rule of 85 
or the age-based reduction that caused a discontinuity in the percentage 
of benefits in relation to HAGR for early retirees with less than 85 years 
of combined age and service. 

She agreed with the staff representatives that the full cost of 
living indexation to pensions should be guaranteed, Miss Napky said. 
Since management had not proposed el Linating the "good cause" provision 
in Section 4.11 (b) of the Plan, the maintenance of the inflation-adjusted 
value of the pension benefits should be guaranteed. 

In addition, she shared the concern about the equitability of the 
proposal regarding the benefits of the staff at lover salary levels and 
the extent to which the ad hoc proposed adjustment fully covered that 
group, especially as staff benefits had been reduced relative to the 
August proposal, while staff contributions had been increased, Miss Napky 
commented. Therefore, the completion of the required additional studies 
should be expedited in order to see how to fully compensate the staff 
in lover-salary ranges for the changes in gross remuneration and 
contributions. 
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Although the review of the Plan was a very delicate issue, there 
should be no further delay in concluding it, in order to mitigate the 
negative impact on the staff of the uncertainties raised by the long 
process of the review., Miss Napky said. Finally, she wished to associate 
herself with the comments of Mr. Feldman and Mr. Landau. 

Mr. Gurumurthi commented that the Plan had been working fairly 
satisfactorily, and there was no need to change its basic structure. He 
supported many of the changes that had been proposed that were in the 
nature of improvements. At the same time, some of the suggestions made by 
Mr. Evans were worth examining--for example, variable exit benefits would 
be attractive to a certain part of the staff. If variable contribution 
rates were accepted, the Fund's Plan might become more in the nature of 
a provident fund scheme than a pension scheme, something that the staff 
might not wish to see happen. Finally, it would be helpful to know the 
World Bank's views on the proposed changes. 

Mr. Al-Jasser said that his preliminary inclination was to agree with 
the direction of the interim report and proposed changes in the Plan. 
However, the report raised a number of issues that needed to be clarified 
and amplified, and, in that connection, Mr. Evlns's statement was very 
useful. 

The overriding objective of the proposed changes in the Plan was 
not fully clear to him, Mr. Al-Jasser continued. Was it simply to take 
account of changes in taxes on pensions, or was it intended to serve as 
a vehicle of personnel policy, or to further parallelism with the World 
Bank, or a combination of those objectives? The Plan had perhaps been 
overburdened with widely differing objectives. 

Given the differences in the structure and characteristics of the 
staff of the tvo institutions, parallelism should be interpreted flexibly, 
Mr. Al-Jasser considered. Moreover, the Plan was hardly the best instru- 
ment with which to seek to maintain parallelism; a number of other instru- 
ments were available to address parallelism. More important, if the Plan 
was to serve as an instrument of personnel policy, then the purposes of 
the relevant proposals would have to be clearly defined; at present, the 
purposes were still unclear. For example, if the intention was to encour- 
age early retirement, why draw the line at 55 years--rather than an 
earlier age-- as the age at which one could retire without incurring a 
substantial loss in pension benefits? Assuming that early retirement was 
a primary objective, perhaps there was reason to reconsider the distinc- 
tion between the ages of 50 and 55 years for early payment of deferred 
pensions. It might be more equitable to have a sliding scale of adjust- 
ments for benefits between ages 50 and 55 years- rather than a fixed 
adjustment rate of 5 percent, which could in effect be a disincentive to 
early retirement. He wondered whether the staff or management intended to 
recommend any supplementary schemes to rationalize staffing in the Fund. 
Was it in the best interest of the Fund to encourage early retirement, 
given the changes in the demographics of the staff and the countries from 
which staff members came to the Fund? 
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In that context, Mr. Al-Jasser went on, Mr. Evans's alternative 
approach, based on variable contributions and benefits consistent with 
each staff member's particular interests, was attractive. The staff 
should explore the possibility of introducing a plan that considered only 
years of selLvLe- -rather than years of service plus age--as a criterion 
for detsrnilning pertslon benefits. For ,:xample , a rule of 75 might be 
applied to staff with 20 years of service, a rule of 80 to staff with 
25 years of service, and a rule of 85 to staff with 30 years of service. 
Following Hr. Evans's proposal, staff members could be asked to choose 
among those options. 

While he agreed on the need for grandfathering, he was concerned 
about the consequences of the proposed grandfathering provisions, 
Mr. Al-Jasser said. Were there assurances that the proposed grandfather- 
tng would be only for cranslrloral purposes and would not be repeated in 
subsequent reviews, and were there other means to achieve the same purpose 
of grandfathering? Grandfathering might be inconsistent with the implied 
objective of encouraging early retirement. He wondered whether the 
suggested period of five years between reviews would be sufficiently long. 

Since the Plan was an important element of the staff compensation 
and benefits package, he hoped that the staff and management had taken 
that total package into account, Mr. Al-Jasser said. While noting 
Mr. Grosche's reservation on that point, he himself nonetheless believed 
that the Plan was important for the competitiveness of the Fund, espe- 
cially on the recruitment front. He also hoped that the concerns that 
had been expressed could be met by the time the Executive Directors moved 
to the final leg of their decision-making process 

Mr. Dai said that his preliminary position was that management's 
proposals were an acceptable basis for any further discussion on the 
review of the Plan, as the proposals had been discussed extensively in 
the Pension Committee, where there seemed to be broad support for them. 
The main objective of the present discussion should be to agree on some 
principles or policy guidelines for the review. The staff representatives 
on the Pension Committee had suggested several sensible principles: 
pension benefits should be adequate and competitive, at reasonable cost to 
participants and the Fund; pensions should be equitable among different 
groups of staff at different salary levels--and, he would add, at differ- 
ent lengths of service; and the Plan should provide a stable framework 
within which participants could plan for the future. In the latter 
connection, there was general agreement that any system should be rela- 
tively stable in the sense that it should not be subject to frequent 
change. Furthermore, the Plan should achieve a reasonable balance between 
the interests of the institutions and those of participants. Those 
principles were important and sound. Agreement needed to be reached on 
certain other principles--for example, whether or not early retirement 
should be encouraged. There seemed to be different views on that partic- 
ular subject. Once agreement on that subject was reached, it should be 
easy to agree on the relevant provisions for the Plan. The Executive 
Directors also needed to consider whether they should try to adhere 
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rigidly to the principle of parallelism with the World Bank. A prelimi- 
nary consensus on all those matters should be reached first in the Board, 
leaving to the Pension Committee the technical problem of how to implement 
the agreed principles. 

Mr. Kyriazidis commented that he shared the concerns that Mr. Grosche 
had expressed with respect to the appropriateness and consequences of 
dising the Plan-- rather than some other instrument--for personnel policy 
purposes. It was also difficult to separate technical adjustments to the 
Plan under the proposals from substantive changes in the whole conception 
of the pension scheme. It was also difficult to conclude that the pro- 
posed adjustment of the grossing-up formula --which would have important 
effects on the Plan--was merely a technical matter rather than a major 
substantive issue. For that reason, and since the grossing-up formula 
might well be a source of instability in the Plan in the future, he tended 
to agree with Mr. Evans's proposal to introduce net pensions rather than 
gross pensions; that idea should be given serious consideration. 

As Mr. Warner and Mr. Cassell, as well as Mr. Evans, had raised 
several important issues, he doubted whether the next step in the review 
should be a further discussion in the Pension Committee of management's 
proposals, Mr. Kyriazidis remarked. Before such a Pension Committee 
discussion, the Executive Board would have to consider principles or 
guidelines. Therefore, he agreed with Mr. Grosche that the next step 
should be to hold further discussion in a Committee of the Whole. Without 
that discussion, the Pension Committee would be at a loss to know how to 
respond to the various different proposals that had been ma&. 

Mr. Quirbs considered that the basic objective of the Plan should be 
to maintain the excellence of the staff and the Fund. Further considera- 
tion should be given to the rationale behind the proposal to change the 
grossing-up formula. It would be helpful to have additional information 
in several scenarios on the Fund as Employer and the staff members over 
the coming 10 years. At present, the Plan had a substantial amount of 
resources and had enjoyed a good rate of return on its investments. 
However, in some periods--especially when inflation had been high--the 
Fund as Employer had contributed much more than the staff, and in other 
periods the contributions had been roughly equal; but the Fund must also 
protect the staff in the future. The Fund was a unique institution and 
might need a unique plan to ensure that it could continue to have a staff 
of the highest quality. He agreed that further discussion on the Plan and 
other benefits, including the quadrennial review, should take up all the 
benefits as a whole, as they were parts of the mosaic of the benefits for 
each staff member. He would have difficulty in accepting a proposal for 
full grandfathering. The frequency of future revisions of the Plan would 
depend on the severity of the circumstances surrounding the Fund and its 
Plan. 

Mr. Kabbaj commented that, as a nonmember of the Pension Committee, 
his chair, like some others, had some difficulty in expressing at the 
present early stage firm views on the very complex issues at hand. Hence, 
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he approached with great caution what was after all merely the first 
consideration by the Executive Board of the proposed changes in the Plan. 

He supported the objectives of the proposed changes, and, like 
Mr. Landau and Mr. Feldman, he found the proposed package to be both 
comprehensive and balanced, Mr. Kabbaj continued. In addition, the 
initial reaction to the package by the Staff Association Committee seemed 
to have been broadly favorable. Further discussion on the proposals, in 
light of the present discussion, would clearly have to be held, and he 
wished to reserve his final position for the time being, but he was 
prepared to support a package that would result in a competitive +md cost- 
effective plan. Another test of an appropriate plan would be itsbroad 
acceptability to the staff; in that connection, the current review should 
be cone uded soon to remove the uncertainties facing the staff. To 
facilitate the discussion, the staff should prepare for the next meeting 
of the Pension Committee or the Committee of the Whole a paper dealing 
with Executive Directors' suggestions and remarks at the present meeting. 

Mr. Noonan said that his preliminary view of the proposed changes in 
the Plan was that his authorities would likely share some of the reserva- 
tions expressed by Mr. Evans and other Directors. Like Mr. Al-Jasser, 
it was his perception that there was a lack of clarity about the overall 
direction of the proposed revisions. 

He was particularly concerned that the revised scheme could be 
perceived as being tailored, indeed contrived, to meet special require- 
ments arising at present, Mr. Noonan remarked. At the same time, it was 
difficult to discern a broad unifying philosophy or principles on which 
the revised Plan would be based. For example, tT.e Plan was supposed to 
reflect the social security element of national pension provisions, but 
he found it difficult to accept the argument that meeting that objective 
required a juggling of the grossing-up formula, which was a taxation 
question. Instead, it would be more transparent and straightforward if 
that element were met by direct means modeled more closely on the social 
security codes of comparator countries. 

The basic approach proposed by Mr. Evans could well provide a more 
sustainable, long-term basis for the Plan, Mr. Noonan said. Therefore, 
the various issues that had been raised should be further examined by the 
Pension Committee and then be brought back to the Executive Board. 

Mr. Orleans-Lindsay commented that, in general, the proposed restruo- 
turing of the Plan constituted an improved and comprehensive package, with 
provisions that would serve the needs of the Fund as Employer and the 
preferences of the staff as outlined by Mr. Landau and Mr. Feldman. While 
he had no difficulty in supporting the proposed package, as the Pension 
Committee had recommended, he could go along with speakers who favored a 
careful consideration of the interesting but controversial suggestions 
by Mr. Evans, in particular, as well as those by Mr. Grosche. He looked 
forward to further work on the various issues by the Pension Committee, 
but bearing in mind that the Staff Association Committee had recently 
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noted that the staff members of the Pension Committee had joined most of 
the other Committee members in supporting management's proposal as it 
currently stood, and had emphasized that, in order to retain staff sup- 
port, it was essential that the integrity of the package be preserved, 
and that the review be completed in a timely manner. He agreed with 
Mr. Warner and others who had underscored the need to complete the review 
in a reasonable period. The pension issues should be considered next by 
the Committee of the Whole, perhaps over two meetings, before the matter 
was remanded to the Pension Committee for further work on the technical 
aspects. 

In general, the proposed Plan would provide income adequate enough 
to enable staff members to maintain an appropriate postcareer retirement, 
Mr. Orleans-Lindsay said. 

Mr. Shrestha stated that he wished to associate himself with the 
comments by Mr. Landau. At the same time, he agreed with those who 
favored continuing the discussions in the Pension Committee on the extent 
to which views expressed by Directors could be accommodated in light of 
the reactions of the staff representatives. 

The Director of Administration remarked that in the coming days the 
staff would wish to comment in writing on the various points that had 
been raised during the present discussion. For the time being, he would 
comment on some of the main themes of the discussion. First, all 
Executive Directors were clearly concerned about the interests of the 
staff. After all, the Plan was designed by the institution for the 
benefit of the staff, and all Directors would certainly agree that results 
of the current review of the Plan should be seen by the staff members as 
reasonably reflecting their preoccupations and views, not least because 
the staff was contributing a substantial proportion of the Plan's 
resources. While one could of course envisage a number of different 
possible outcomes that the staff might find attractive, Directors could 
not yet be certain whether the outcomes would in fact prove to be attrac- 
tive to the staff. That point underscored the importance of maintaining 
appropriate contacts with the staff representatives in order to take the 
staff members' views into account during the course of the review. 

Second, the increased emphasis on early retirement under the proposed 
Plan was not simply an issue of personnel policy, the Director continued. 
It was important to recognize that, while that emphasis was in the best 
interests of the Fund, for reasons that had been explained, there was 
strong evidence that it also reflected the wishes of the great majority of 
the participants in the Plan. It was very difficult to argue that making 
it harder for staff to leave the Fund when they wished to do so was in thz 
best interests of the Fund. Mr. Grosche had noted that there were mecha- 
nisms other than the Plan that could be used to encourage staff to leave. 
If the revised Plan, like the current one, was heavily back-loaded, it 
would be difficult and expensive to encourage early retirement by some 
staff members; the Fund would have to maintain at considerable expe:lse a 
pension plan that encouraged staff members to stay and it would have to 



W/89/163 - 12/15/89 - 32 - 

produce extra money in the form of golden handshakes to compensate for 
that inducement to stay. The present Plan was not appropriately balanced 
and it did not appropriately meet the aspirations of many staff members, 
including some with long service of 25 years or more. 

It was difficult to know precisely what conclusions to draw from 
the various cornPent on the issue of parallelism, the Director remarked. 
During discussions on staff compensation in 1989, when it was evident that 
applying the same compensation principles to the Fund and the Bank would 
have adversely affected the Fund, the staff had suggested that the Fund 
should phase in the comparatio of 100 to reduce the adverse impact on the 
Rrnd. The Board at that time did not agree with that proposal, on the 
grounds that parallelism would not justify it. He hoped that the Board 
would be reasonably consistent in deciding when it was appropriate to 
depart from the principle of parallelism. In any event, most of the 
comments on parallelism during the present discussion had been aimed at 
the Bank rather than the Fund. The Bank had a more serious problem than 
the Fund in terms of costs of management's proposed package. 

As to the issue of timing, reference had been made to the benefits 
review and the ongoing survey, the Director recalled. The consultants 
conducting the survey had recent1 y indicated that they had encolnitered 
some difficulty in collecting all the required data. The staff expected 
to receive in early January 1990 data on the U.S. comparators, but the 

data on the French and German comparators probably would not be available 
until about the middle of January. Hence, the results of the quadrennial 
benefits survey might not be available until about February, 

He agreed with Hr. Grosche that care should be taken to distinguish 
between actions taken on the Plan and actions taken on other benefits, 
the Director said. As a number of speakers had emphasized, the Plan was 
a permanent feature of the Fund's overall compensation package, and the 
elements of the Plan should not be adjusted very frequently, as the 
stability of the Plan was an important consideration. On the other hand, 
it was much less difficult to adjust other benefits, and to the extent 
that it seemed necessary to adjust the value of the overall benefits 
package either by reducing it or by increasing it every few years, it 
would be much more appropriate to adjust the nonpension benefits. There- 
fore, once the Board decided on the appropriate plan for ,the institution, 
that plan should become a given; there uas no strong reason why one needed 
to have an overview of the full value of benefits before one decided what 
that given plan should be. 

The Board clearly required a while yet to consider further how to 
revise the Plan, and it was therefore likely that the results of the 
overall benefits survey would be available before the review of the Plan 
was completed, the Director continued. A major new exercise to examine 
a totally different plan with very different objectives from the present 
Plan would certainly take a good deal of time and would perhaps involve 
some additional cost, should further work by consultants be required. 
One of the issues that the Board would have to face fairly soon was 
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whether it wished to continue with the present Plan while engaging in some 
far-reaching examination of alternative systems, or, instead, reach a 
decision fairly soon on a plan that was relatively similar to the present 
one with the kind of adjustments that management had proposed. 

l4r. Warner said that he preferred to see the discussion be continued 
in the Coerrittee of the Whole, rather than in the Pension Committee. The 
mandate of the Pension Committee clearly was to deal with technical issues 
raised during the review of the Plan. The Committee of the Whole should 
deal with the human resource management issues and related substantive 
issues that had been raised in the course of the current review. Some 
speakers who preferred to move the discussion to the Pension Committee had 
said that they were concerned about the absence of staff representatives 
from the Committee of the Whole. In fact, however, the staff members of 
the Pension Committee had been present throughout the present meeting, 
and he saw no reason why they should not continue to attend any further 
discussion in the Committee of the Whole. No good purpose would be served 
by excluding the staff members of the Pension Comittee from q eettngs of 
the Committee of the Whole; on the contrary, keeping them fully knowledge- 
able of the discussions would contribute to a successful conclusion of 
the review of the Plan. 

The Chairman said that he welcomed speakers’ overall-positive assess- 
ment of management’ s proposals, their commitment to ensuring the inter- 
national competitiveness and cost effectiveness of the pension system, and 
their recognition of the need to keep the system as stable as possible, 
avoiding frequent revisions. In addition, it was generally agreed that 
the current review of the Plea should be completed as quickly as possible 
in or&r to eliminate staff members’ uncertainty about the pension system. 
He was pleased that Executive Directors generally had an open mind on a 
number of the issues under discussion, and that their approach toward 
parallelism was flexible --which certainly seemed reasonable. There seemed 
to be no wjor objections to the proposed grandfathering provisions. At 
the same time, there was interest in the views expressed by Mr. Evans, and 
the staff would consfder how to take them into account. 

Aa to ti-33 next step in the review, the staff should be given an 
opportunity to respond in writing to the views that had been expressed at 
the present meeting, the Chairman considered. Once that written response 
had been circulated, the Executive Directors should wet again--say, once 
or Nice--as necessary, in the Committee of the Whole, followed by tech- 
nical discussions of more precise points in the Pension Committee. 
Thereafter, the discussions could be continued in the Executive Board. 

The Executive Directors concluded for the :ime being their discussion 
on the proposed changes in the Staff Retirement Plan. 
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The following decision was adopted by the Executive Board without 
meeting in the period between EBM/89/162 (12/13/89) and EBM/89/163 
(12/15,'89). 

4. - 

Travel by Executive Directors as set forth in EBAP/89/295 (12/12/89) 
and EBAP/89/297 (12/13/89), by an Advisor to Executive Director as set 
forth fn EBAP/89/297 (12/13/89), and by an Assistant to Executive Director 
as set forth in EBAP/89/294 (12/11/89) is approved. 

APPROVED: August 15, 1990 

LEOVAN HOUTVEN 
Secretary 


